
CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD AT 19:30 ON TUESDAY 19th OCTOBER 2021

Present:
Councillor Bland MBE (Chair) 
Councillors Campbell (Vice Chair), Allen MBE, Farnsworth, Partington, Sharpe.
Mike Pope (Clerk)

Apologies: PCSO Darren Samuel (Cheshire Constabulary)
2022/125
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest
Cllr Partington declared an interest in the planning application of 6 Main Lane, WA3 4AZ (ref 2021/39691) so did not participate in this discussion.

2022/126
Minutes of the meeting held on 21st September 2021
The minutes were reviewed and acknowledged as a true record.
2022/127
Matters Arising 

2022/105 Cllr Partington noted that he had seen on the Warrington Guardian website that there is to be the creation of a Travellers’ Site in Orford.  Cllr Allen advised that this is a private site and not Warrington Borough Council.
In view of the recent illegal encampment in Croft Cllr Bland suggested that we may need to install kicker rails at CYAC.
The Clerk to contact Warrington Borough Council to get something in place.  
2022/128
Matters Arising

2022/107 Christmas Tree Lighting Up Ceremony.  The date has been set for 26th November.

2022/129
Matters Arising

2022/108 Christmas Treasure Hunt.  No further details have been provided to say the event will take place so no cheque has been issued at present.
2022/130
Matters Arising
2022/110 Planters at Memorial Hall.  The planters have been received and will soon be in place.
2022/131
Cheshire Constabulary September Report 
As PCSO Samuel was absent, Cllr Bland read out his report.  
Speeding enforcements have produced positive results.  There have been requests from the schools for the constabulary to make in-person visits to engage with students  

There were reports of antisocial behaviour involving an off-road motorbike.

There were also reports of a burglary at a property in Churchfield.  This incident also involved the theft of a car.

2022/132  Clerk’s Report – Correspondence:   

2022/120 There had been some correspondence with Peter Black regarding the local plan.  He was invited to attend the Teams meeting the following evening (20th October).
2022/122 There was no plan to have recycling facilities at the General Elliot.  The contract has not been extended.

2022/107 The primary schools have been invited to attend the Christmas Tree Lighting Up.

2022/93 A resident reported speeding issues on Heath Lane between the hours of 08:30-09:30 and 16:30-18:30.
2022/133
Clerk’s Report – Speeding Issues Consultation:   

Subject to Parish Council funding, the borough council would consider relocating the speed signs on Heath Lane.  Warrington Borough Council would also consider rumble strips near the new locations.  The parish council agreed to take part in an average speed trial being hosted by the Police and Crime Commissioner at a cost of £5,000.  

2022/121 Grit bins: borough council declined to provide a new grit bin.  Clerk to request to buy new one from WBC on proviso that WBC keeps full of grit.

Parish council noted update ref local bus service.  Clerk to contact WBC to request improvements to number 19 service be made a top priority. 

WBC is wanting to build 75 houses in Croft but we don’t have the services to meet this.
Undergrowth on footways – Cllr Allen to action. 

Water leak on Gerard Road – this is not United Utilities.  WBC due to address this in Jan/Feb 2022.

2022/134
Clerk’s Report – My Neighbourhood Plan:   

The parish plan is what the village wanted, not the neighbourhood plan.

2022/135
Clerk’s Report – 
Dispute Resolution Policy

Grievance Policy & Procedure

Dignity at Work Policy

Staffing Committee Terms of Reference

These have come about due to recently looking at contracts of employment.  
Resolved.

These new policies and procedures were agreed.
2022/136  Clerk’s Report – Play Areas Inspection:   

Members were advised that the play area on playing field was subject to a recent risk assessment: the report noted that the main areas of risk are the helter-skelter and that some branches overhang the zip wire.

2022/137
Clerk’s Report – Financial Reports
The financial report was up to the end of August.  The bank reconciliation is balanced.  The August creditor list amounts to £3,920.72.  There are no issues regarding the budget.  
Resolved.

Approved. 

2022/138
Clerk’s Report – Toilet Block
2022/114 The cost to reprovision the toilet block, using a nationally recognised company, is £200,000.  
Cllr Allen suggested speaking to a local builder to assess and quote.

There was a suggestion of having WBC be responsible for it as a community asset.  This would require a business plan.

Cllr Allen will speak to local builders.

Planning Applications for consideration at this meeting:

2022/139
Planning Application 2021/39691 – 6 Main Lane, WA3 4AZ
Householder – Proposed first floor side elevation (existing first floor side extension to be demolished).
Resolved
No objection.
2022/140
Planning Application 2021/39841 – 18 New Lane, WA3 7LP
Householder – proposed side and rear extension.
Resolved
No objection.
2022/141
Planning Application 2021/40209 – 32 Browmere Drive, WA3 7HR
Householder – proposed two storey extension to side of dwelling.
Resolved
No objection.

2022/142
Planning Application 2021/40145 – 9 Smithy Lane, WA3 7HQ

Proposed first floor rear extension.
Resolved
No objection.

2022/143 Borough Councillor’s Update
Cllr Allen is the Borough Councillors’ representative at the Parish Council.  

On 30th October there will be a Borough Councillors’ surgery at CYAC from 10:30-11:30.  The afternoon of this date can be used to have a ‘drop-in’ for residents to look at the local plan at the Memorial Hall.

LiveWire has pulled out of Culcheth High School.  
2022/144 Recess

2022/145 Members’ Referals 

Town and Country – pay £90 for the first year.  Need to check the notice period.

Jackie Middlehurst deserves recognition as an unsung hero.  She has been delivering newspapers for the last twenty years come rain or shine.  She hasn’t had a holiday in fifteen years.  She is due to retire soon.  

She shall be invited to attend the next meeting and the council will buy her a voucher and some flowers.  

Cllr Partington hoped that we might have officers from WBC present at the Memorial Hall drop-in event regarding the public consultation on the local plan.

Cllr Allen informed that the next Traveller Site working group meeting will be on 15th November so hopefully there will be an update to share.  
2022/146
Date of next meeting
16th November 2021
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